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CHAIRMAN S REPORT

 

I have been contacted by the Highways Dept in Calderdale 
regarding a proposal to divert part of a public footpath in Shelf 

 

in fact High Bentley.  For those of you who walk around the area 
the footpath has been diverted for some time now around High 
Bentley Farm.  I have complained many times because of the 
state of the path which has water running over it, the path is very 
narrow and has a barbed wire fence. Finally, Calderdale has 
managed to come to an agreement with the land owner. 

If anyone is interested in looking at what is being proposed then 
email me at wendy210@btinternet.com and I will forward the 
details to you.  

October 12th is the Annual General Meeting for the Residents 
Association. The AGM is the place to come and meet other 
villagers, the meeting is not a long one and we always have 
drinks and nibbles afterwards. We are always looking to recruit 
new members. 

Please contact Carole Dent if you would like your name to be put 
forward for a place on the Committee. Monthly Meetings are held 
in the Village Hall on the second Tuesday in the month, starting 
at 8 p.m. and usually last for about an hour. 

It is not necessary for anyone to attend all meetings but it is nice 
to have new faces and different ideas.   

I have a map of the village showing all the public footpaths 
throughout the village.  It is an A2 coloured 40 x 60 cms 
laminated map. I have a few left and we are looking for a 
donation of £5. if anyone wants one come and see me. 

At last a planning application has been submitted to the Planning 
Department by Bower Green Warehousing for Demolition of 
existing buildings and development of 14 houses.  The Planning 
No is 10/00907/FUL .  A sketch of the proposed site is in the 
Village Noticeboard.          

Wendy Ramsden        Chairman    
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COMMONS & GREENS      

 

Update on Proposals for Preservation

 

There is no longer any requirement to submit an application to 
the Planning Inspectorate as it was disbanded earlier this year.  
Local communities are now to liaise directly with their local 
councils. The completed application has therefore been 
discussed in detail with the council department and a joint tour of 
the greens carried out in June. Broad agreement with 
suggestions was reached with some minor improvements.  The 
application was therefore handed over to the council and we are 
awaiting their response, once all consultations with necessary 
departments have been completed.        

Greens working party. 

3  

PILATES in the Village Hall

  

Beginners Class Monday 6th September 9.30 a.m. 10.30 a.m.  

Pilates classes are run in a 5 week block, costing £25 and full 
payment is required at the first of the 5 classes. All equipment is 
provided but you may wish to bring your own mat and a towel.  

Numbers are limited so it is recommended that you contact me in 
advance to confirm your place.  

Modern Pilates is a gentle form of exercise that focuses on 
strengthening, stretching and stabilizing your joints and muscles 
through precise and controlled moves offering many benefits 
including improving your posture, strengthening core muscles, 
increasing joint stability and mobility and helps relieve stress and 
tension. 

Contact Wendy   07771 712503 

Front Cover by C Wells:   Morris Men who turned up at the Old 
White Beare one evening recently. 



KEEP FIT   7.30 p.m. - 8.30 p.m.

  

There will still be a few Monday evenings for walking before the light 
changes. We leave outside the Village Hall at 7.30 p.m. approx. for 
a one hour walk. We resume our class in the Hall probably about 
mid-September. 
It is an easy keep fit and very enjoyable in good company.  

MONDAY COFFEE AFTERNOON

  

The coffee afternoon is still being well Attended so why not come 
along and enjoy. It is still only 50p for coffee/tea/biscuits .cheap at 
half the price!  

BOUNDARY MILLS

  

The outing to Boundary Mills was a great success and everybody 
enjoyed it especially the fish and chips and the people there were 
so obliging and helpful.  

Another outing to Oswaldtwistle Mills for Christmas shopping and 
again there will be lunch. If you are interested please give your 
name as we had a full coach before and we don t want anyone to be 
left out.  

THE BUS IN THE VILLAGE

  

Do you realise that a handful of Residents use the bus regularly so 
that we  keep it. If only more Residents did use it, we would stand a 
better chance of keeping it, for the future of the village.  

MONDAY, WEDNESDAY & FRIDAY 
 the bus leaves at 9.30 a.m. and 12.10 p.m.           

Beattie Horsfall   
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THE FUTURE IS BRIGHT  FOR THE 

 

NORWOOD GREEN NEWS

  

It is a very nice situation to be able to inform the Residents of 
Norwood Green that future publication is assured after I have 
stepped down, this being my last Newsletter.  

John & Linda Webster have agreed to take over and I wish them 
as much pleasure in creating the Newsletter as I have had. They 
have always shown a lot of interest in the village and some 
Newsletters ago we were well entertained with the research on 
people who used to live in the village and where and how they 
lived, taken from the Census.  

On the next pages I have gathered together some photos reflecting 
that since 1986, when the Norwood Green News started, several 
amenities in the village have disappeared. But maybe we should 
reflect that not all is lost!  This is a beautiful village and is a real 
delight in every season with the colour changes amongst the trees, 
shrubs and flowers throughout the village,  and all the amazing 
shades of colour in the woods that surround us.  

My thanks go to everyone who has helped make the Norwood 
Green News interesting and informative. Also a grateful vote of 
thanks to those who have delivered the Newsletter regularly and 
reliably, for 24 years! That takes some doing in all weathers.           

Chris Wells   

Maintenance of the Play Equipment 
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